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1. DESCRIPTION OF HOW THE TECHNOLOGY WILL BE USED 
 
During this reporting period, the Sheriff’s Office used Full-Body Security Screeners. These devices 
(Model: Soter RS) are manufactured by OD Security North America.  These devices are currently 
installed at Main Jail and Elmwood.   
 
The Full-Body Security Scanners were used to prevent or detect contraband, drugs, weapons, and 
potential weapons from entering or remaining within the confines of our correctional facilities. This 
technology enhanced the security and safety for inmates, visitors, and employees at the Santa Clara 
County jails. 
 

2. DATA SHARING WITH OUTSIDE ENTITIES 

No data was shared with outside entities. 

3. COMMUNITY COMPLAINTS OR CONCERNS 

Any community complaints regarding the use of this equipment are routed to Lt. Sugey Jaimez in 
Internal Affairs for tracking and response. 

The Sheriff’s Office did not receive any complaints or concerns from members of the community 
regarding Full-Body Security Scanners.  

4. NON-PRIVELEGED INTERNAL AUDITS/POLICY VIOLATIONS 
 
All Sheriff’s Office staff are provided the Surveillance Use Polices, via an internal web-based portal 
requiring review and a completed attestation of acknowledgement. 
 
Oversight of the Facility Administrative Sergeants occurs for the usage of Full-Body Security 
Scanners through online training and certification.  This equipment was used within the parameters 
of the Surveillance Use Policy and there were no allegations or findings of policy violations related 
to the Custody Bureau’s Safety and Security Equipment. 
 
There is no evidence to suggest that this technology was used disproportionately affecting lower-
income community members or community members of color.  
 

5. EFFECTIVENESS IN ACHIEVING ITS IDENTIFIED PURPOSE 
 
This equipment has been effective and has achieved its intended use to detect images within the 
human body in the prevention of introducing contraband into the jail facilities. 
 
The Full Body Security Scanner has proven its purpose in the detection of contraband. 
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6. PUBLIC RECORDS ACT REQUESTS 
 
The Sheriff’s Office has a process in place to track Public Records Act requests, with designated 
staff to receive and respond to each request.  During this reporting period, the Sheriff’s Office did 
not receive any California Public Records Act requests regarding this equipment. 
 

7. ANNUAL COST 
 
During the period covered by this annual report there were no associated costs ($0).   None of the 
equipment required repairs and no additional or new equipment was purchased. This equipment is 
also covered with a six-year warranty to include maintenance, expiring in 2026.  
 

 

 

  




